
MINUTES 
Utility Support Fund and SAB 28 Fund Oversight Committee 

December 14, 2012 
 
 

Members Present: Terry Wolterstorff, Brett Limbaugh, Charity Doyle, Ritchie Nordstrom, John 
Roberts, and Ron Sasso.  

 
Members Absent: Kay Rippentrop, Chad Lewis, Pauline Sumption, and Mayor Sam Kooiker.  
 
The following members arrived during the course of the meeting: None. 
 
Others Present:  Dale Tech, Amber Sitts, and Brenda Hafner. 
 
Call to Order 
 
Wolterstorff called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Adopt Agenda 
 
Nordstrom moved to adopt the agenda as prepared, second by Sasso.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
Doyle moved, second by Nordstrom to approve the minutes of the June 29, 2012.  Motion carried 
unanimously.  
 
SAB 28 Fund – Wolterstorff explained the fund and suggested that it be used for assessment projects 
and that this fund needs to be utilized more.  This committee needs to set policies on how the fund is 
used.  Uses for the fund were discussed.  Wolterstorff suggested that all projects that are funded by 
the SAB 28 Fund will go before this committee for approval.  Limbaugh would like a list of all roads 
that are not paved for possible use of this fund.  Doyle moved to acknowledge the discussion, second 
by Roberts.  Motions carried unanimously.     
 
Adjust Funding Schedule   
 
Wolterstorff explained the reason for the adjustment of the funding schedule.  Nordstrom moved, 
second by Sasso to adjust the funding schedule on the following projects: 
 

Seger Drive / 143rd Avenue / Country Road Water Extension - $150,000 in 2013 and 
$1,950,000 in 2014. 
 
Southside Drive Sewer (Elks Club Sewer Interceptor) – $4,150,000 in 2013. 
 

Motion carried unanimously.    
     
5th Street Oversize Request 
 
Roberts moved, second by Sasso to fund $500,000.00 for the streets and drainage portion through 
the Utility Support Fund.  Motion carried unanimously.  
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Viking Drive Sanitary Sewer 
 
Dale Tech explained the reason for the funding request.  Tech is requesting some design money in 
2013 and the rest for construction in 2014.  Sasso moved to approve funding of $520,000.00 from the 
Utility Support Fund for the Viking Drive Sanitary Sewer, with $50,000.00 in 2013 and $470,000.00 in 
2014, second by Nordstrom.     
 
Request for Additional Improvements on Kansas City Street 
 
Dale Tech explained the reason for the request.  Hani Shafai explained and showed the additional 
improvements proposed.  There was discussion on other similar projects that have been done in the 
downtown area with public funds.  There was discussion on the request and the amount of money 
needed for the improvements in the right of way only.  Nordstrom moved, second by Roberts to 
allocate $160,000.00 from the Utility Support Fund for additional improvements in the right of way. 
 
Adjourn 
 
There being no further business, a motion was made by Doyle, second by Nordstrom to adjourn the 
meeting at 11:25 a.m.  Motion carried unanimously.   
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